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BOB SCHIEFFER, host: 
 
Today on FACE THE NATION, Senator John McCain on changes at the CIA and, of 
course, his own future.  Is he running for president? 
 
The departure of CIA head Porter Goss last Friday surprised Washington, but 
what's it all about?  Who'll be the next head?  We'll ask Senator McCain, and 
we'll talk to him about Iran, Iraq and Russia, which is getting bad reviews 
lately from the administration. 
 
Then we'll talk with columnist David Brooks of The New York Times and Colbert 
King of The Washington Post about the rest of the week's news. 
 
I'll have a final word in plain English about our national anthem. 
 
But first, Senator John McCain on FACE THE NATION. 
 
Announcer:  FACE THE NATION with CBS News chief Washington correspondent Bob 
Schieffer.  And now from CBS News in Washington, Bob Schieffer. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And Senator McCain joins us today from Phoenix, Arizona, where he 
went to see the Suns play basketball last night, and he's going to see the 
Diamondbacks play baseball this afternoon.  In between, he's with us here on 
FACE THE NATION. 
 
Well, Senator McCain, let's get right to it.  Porter Goss, who was highly 
respected, the president was widely praised when he picked him to head the 
CIA, but he's been a source of controversy almost from the moment that he 
stepped in the door out there.  Now he has resigned.  Every source says he 
resigned under pressure.  Everyone now says that the president will name Mike 
Hayden, who is an Air Force general, who headed the National Security 
Agency--that's the folks who do the electronic eavesdropping--to replace him. 
How's this going to go down?  Will General Hayden be confirmed, do you 
believe, by the Senate? 
 
Senator JOHN McCAIN (Republican, Arizona; Member, Armed Services Committee): 
Well, I hope he can.  And I'm aware of the calendar and that we've got an 
upcoming election, but I hope that my Democrat friends would recognize that 
this is a very important and key post, and I hope that they will recognize 
that General Hayden is a very highly qualified individual.  He is the 
president's selection, and so I hope we can move forward with it, Bob, because 
we are in a war. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, let me tell you, you said you hope the Democrats can come 
around, but here I see the chairman of the House Intelligence Committee, who 
is a Republican, Peter Hoekstra, who says this is the wrong person, the wrong 
place at the wrong time.  I also see that Republican Senator Saxby Chambliss, 
who is a pretty conservative Republican, by the way, says he thinks the fact 
that this is a military man is a problem having him come in to run the CIA. 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  Well, and all due respect to my colleagues, and I obviously 
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respect their views, General Hayden is really more of an intelligence person 
than he is an Air Force officer.  As you know, his career has been spent in 
that area, and his background, of course, he comes from the NSA.  I think that 
we should also remember that there have been other former military people who 
have been directors of the CIA. 
 
The CIA is a very--it's maybe the toughest job in Washington.  You've got a 
huge number of constituents, you've got special interests.  Porter Goss was 
there at a time of enormous transition, the greatest transition of the federal 
government since the the creation of the Defense Department in 1947.  There's 
nothing that's more bitter than turf wars in Washington, DC.  And obviously 
there was a diminished role for the director of the CIA as we re-organized 
government as a result of the 9/11 commission recommendations and legislation 
that we enacted. 
 
So I wish Porter Goss well.  I believe that General Hayden deserves, at least 
from all of my colleagues, Republican and Democrat--and I probably should have 
been more bipartisan in my earlier comment--but that they give the hearings a 
chance.  That's why we have hearings.  But I just hope it doesn't get into the 
political arena, because the job is very important and it needs to be filled. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Do you think that the committee will use this as a form to go back 
and try to re-open this debate over eavesdropping without a warrant?  Because, 
after all, it was General Hayden's agency that was doing that. 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  I think that obviously will be a subject raised in the hearing, 
and any subject is legitimate, but I happen to think that it's not a bad idea 
sometimes to make sure that al-Qaeda people are not communicating both within 
and outside the United States.  But I think that's a legitimate subject for a 
hearing.  But I just hope we can have hearings and give the guy an up or down 
vote and not drag this process out. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right. 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  I guess for the third time, this is probably one of the most 
important positions in government today given the situation that we face 
internationally. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  In saying that you want to give this a thorough hearing, have you 
made up your mind yet how you are going to vote? 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  I am always inclined to support any president's nominee, 
because elections have consequences.  But I also believe that hearings should 
be held, and to--for me to totally make up my mind before we have these 
hearings, I think, would be inappropriate.  But I always try to give the 
president, no matter whether he be Republican or Democrat, the benefit of the 
doubt. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right.  Well, let's talk about something else.  The vice 
president made a speech, and he was pretty tough on the Russians.  Now, I know 
you have been tough on the Russians lately, what do you think of what the vice 
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president said? 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  Well, I was very pleased with his comments, they're right on 
the mark.  The--Putin wants all of the benefits of being part of the West and 
part of the G8 and none of the responsibilities of democracy.  There has been 
a steady retrogression and a sort of a effort to restore the old Soviet 
empire, intimidation--Russian empire--the intimidation of its neighbors, using 
the oil card, throwing people in jail, centralization of power in the 
Kremlin--in the Kremlin.  The relationship between these oligarches and the 
government are now indistinguishable.  And there has been an increase of 
activities that have been violation of human rights, including, by the way, 
supporting the last Stalinist dictator in Europe in a little country 
called--not-so-little country called Belarus, who has a Stalinist dictator 
named Lukashenko who he has been steadfast in his support of. 
 
So, as you know, Joe Lieberman and I have proposed that the president not go 
to St. Petersburg because of this consistent unfortunate behavior on the part 
of Putin.  But if the president goes, I really believe it's important that he 
tell Putin, `Look, you are now making yourself ineligible for entry into the 
WTO.  But most of all, you've got responsibilities of a democracy, not just 
try to get all the benefit.' They've cut off the wine imports from Moldova and 
Georgia, and they want to be members of the WTO. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Mm-hmm.  Mm-hmm.  Well, what you have suggested, and you're 
talking about when he goes to St. Petersburg, that's because the G8 is going 
to be meeting there. 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  Yes. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  You're still sticking to the idea that we ought to just not go, 
boycott the whole thing. 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  Well, that's what I would do.  Obviously, the president--and I 
respect his decision--is going to go.  But I really hope and believe that he 
will seize that opportunity to have a very serious and frank discussion with 
Vladimir, who he has a very good personal relationship with. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Mm-hmm. 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  But personal relationships end when oppression and repression 
begin. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right.  Well, let's talk a little bit about another problem, 
and that is Iran.  The administration is telling them `We will not tolerate 
the building of a nuclear weapon.' They're talking about diplomacy, and yet so 
far we have declined to meet with them.  The--what's wrong with direct talks 
with Iran about this? 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  Well, I think it's an option that you probably have to 
consider, and it's a tough decision, because here's a country whose rhetoric 
daily continues to be the most insulting to the United States and to democracy 
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and freedom, constant threats about the extinction of their neighbor.  The 
president has stated clearly he will explore every diplomatic option.  But I 
think that there has to be some kind of glimmer of hope or optimism before we 
sit down and give them that kind of legitimacy. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, what would you think they should do, senator, if you 
were--if you were president and to agree to direct talks, what would you want 
to hear from them first? 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  I would want to hear from them that they have one, renounced 
their commitment to the extinction of the state of Israel.  That's just not 
acceptable international conduct.  I mean to threaten a code of the United 
Nations and say that your country's policy is the extinction of a peaceful, 
democratically elected nation, not to mention all the consequences that has 
throughout the Middle East, I would at least hope that maybe they could do 
that. 
 
But look, this is the most difficult challenge that we have faced since the 
end of the Cold War--single challenge, the war on terror being the overall 
challenge.  But here's a nation with the capability to deliver nuclear weapons 
to a country that to its extinction they are dedicated to. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right. 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  It--that's--that--this is of the utmost seriousness, and I'm 
pleased the way the president is handling this.  I'm pleased our European 
allies are sticking with us.  And it is very clear, our policy is we will 
explore every option before we exercise a military option, but you can't take 
that off the table, because if you said you're taking it off the table, you 
would say, `OK, you can go ahead and, and wipe out a friendly nation.' 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right.  Let's talk about options--your options.  When are you 
going to decide whether or not to seek the Republican nomination for 
president? 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  Next year, right here on FACE THE NATION. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right.  Well, we'll be waiting for that.  In the meantime, you 
know, Senator, a lot of people who were your supporters in the past and have 
been very friendly to you, say John McCain is suddenly changing his stripes. 
Here he's going down to Liberty University next week, I think it is, to speak 
to the graduating class.  This is the university founded by Jerry Falwell, who 
you saw as some sort of force of evil at one point back in there.  You all 
have kind of made your peace.  What's this all about?  Have you changed? 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  I--one of the great privileges that I have in my life is to go 
to colleges and universities around graduation time and give a speech to the 
young students that are there at a very significant point in their life.  I 
consider it a great honor.  I'm going to several institutions this--in the 
next few weeks, and I'm very pleased to do that.  Reverend Falwell and I have 
put our differences behind us.  I'm honored to go and speak there, as I am at 
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other schools and universities. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Would you go to some place like, say, Bob Jones University, where 
George Bush went the last time out, after you beat him in the New Hampshire 
primary? 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  I'd have to look.  The only thing I would look at in an 
institution is if they had policies that are inimical to the standards that I 
believe in.  I would point out that a significant portion of Liberty 
University's student body, I think 14 percent, are minorities.  So it there 
were policies that were carried out by a university which were in direct 
contravention to what I believe in--but I am privileged--it's one of the most 
uplifting experiences of my life to go to one of these schools or universities 
and see those young faces, and some of them even paying attention. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well--but what do you make of what other people are saying about 
it, senator, that you're just in a way, just trying to cozy up to Jerry 
Falwell because he's still a force on the right side of the Republican Party? 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  Oh, I think people are entitled to their views.  I try to do 
the right thing; I am doing the right thing.  As I say I'm honored to be 
invited to speak at there and others schools.  And, you know, the--it's part 
of political life, and I understand it. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Let's talk a little bit about congressional reform and earmarking 
and all that sort of thing.  The Senate just passed a $109 billion bill.  It 
was supposed to be to pay for Hurricane Katrina damages, and also to pay for 
the war in Iraq, but they tacked on so much extra stuff that the president now 
says he's going to veto it.  Have we reached a point where the Congress just 
can't seem to do anything anymore because people are, you know, signed off 
with so many different interests that when something like this comes along, 
they just have to put in stuff that they know, you know, is spending money 
that we don't have?  Where does all this end, Senator? 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  Well, it's shameful.  It's a shameful practice.  It's so 
disturbing because we--any economist will tell you, whether they be a liberal 
or a conservative economist, if there is such a thing, that we are literally 
mortgaging our children's futures with the unfunded liabilities.  And this 
kind of fiscal indiscipline is exacerbating dramatically that problem.  Yes, 
they are able to add billions in unnecessary and unwanted spending that had 
nothing to do--some of them may have been worthy projects but they had nothing 
to do with the war in Iraq or Hurricane Katrina.  I hope that the president 
vetoes this bill; I hope that he is steadfast and vetoes it again and again if 
it comes back to him in different form until they gets down to his number. 
And the American people have some renewed confidence in our ability to 
steward--to--in our stewardship of their tax dollars. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  OK. 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  It's disgraceful.  It's got to stop and it is... 
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SCHIEFFER:  All right. 
 
Sen. McCAIN:  ...and to a large degree it accounts for our low approval 
ratings. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  All right.  Well, thank you very much, senator.  I wish we could 
go on but we won't, we can't.  We don't have the time. 
 
We'll be back with the roundtable discussion in just a moment. 
 
Announcer:  This portion of FACE THE NATION is sponsored by... 
 
(Announcements) 
 
SCHIEFFER:  And we're back now with David Brooks of The New York Times and 
Colbert King of The Washington Post. 
 
Well, gentlemen, you just heard Senator McCain.  He's going to decide, he 
says, pretty soon on whether or not he's going to run for president.  I was 
interested in what he had to say on this idea of General Mike Hayden taking 
over as the president's nominee to head the CIA. 
 
Are you surprised, David, that there's a lot of opposition cropping up this 
morning? 
 
Mr. DAVID BROOKS (New York Times, Columnist):  I am, actually.  Mostly 
because, I guess, the charge that General Hayden being a general is going to 
be too close to Donald Rumsfeld, and people in Congress are afraid of Donald 
Rumsfeld.  I'm amazed they could find a general they could even accuse of 
being close to Donald Rumsfeld, because not many generals are close to Donald 
Rumsfeld these days. 
 
But, you know, my perception of Hayden has been, A, he's a very skilled 
Washington player, someone's who's been at the NSA, a very secretive agency, 
has been pretty open and pretty successful with dealing with Congress and 
dealing with the press.  So I suspect he's going to get through.  I'm a little 
surprised--I think it's just fear of Rumsfeld that's driving this more than 
fear of Hayden. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Colby: 
 
Mr. COLBERT KING (The Washington Post, Columnist and Editor):  I think 
there's a little bit more to this.  I was surprised by the reaction of the 
chairman of the House Intelligence Committee, Peter Hoekstra, who has worked 
with Hayden for the last three or four years.  I heard him say he has a great 
deal of respect for him, but he says he's the wrong man at the wrong time for 
the wrong agency.  And it wasn't based on just the fact that he was a military 
man, that Hayden's a military man, but also the fact that the CIA is going to 
be now headed by yet another military individual, and you have this reach of 
the Pentagon into the agency, and I think he wants to have an independent 
profession, a CIA civilian running the agency.  You're not going to get that 
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in General Hayden.  And to have him come out--and as a matter of fact, he said 
the White House should not be surprised by his reaction.  In other words he 
must have given the White House a signal that he was not going to go with 
Hayden. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, you know, the whole idea of how this all came down kind of 
surprises me, because Porter Goss was very well-regarded as the chairman of 
the Intelligence Committee when he was--when he was doing that.  He's a former 
CIA agent himself; he'd been a very respected member of the Congress.  But he 
was just a mess from the moment he stepped in there, and I think that that 
surprised everybody.  What do you think happened, David? 
 
Mr. BROOKS:  Oh this is... 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Is it just because of this enormous reorganization or is it beyond 
that? 
 
Mr. BROOKS:  I think that's the heart of it.  This has more layers than a Tom 
Clancy novel.  There's the Goss' management skills, which are under dispute, 
but basically they're reorganizing the whole agency, and various skilled 
people are fighting vicious turf wars.  The two people who leaked--the two 
organizations who leak the most in Washington, the CIA and the Pentagon, 
they're really good at playing the Washington game.  And you've got this 
movement of power from the CIA to John Negroponte at the director of National 
Intelligence.  People are trying to defend turf, people are trying to attack 
turf, so it's all going back and forth.  And then you've got the White House, 
who felt last fall that the CIA had become a campaign arm of the Democratic 
Party, and they wanted to take--they feel that the CIA, certain people in it, 
bet their agency on John Kerry's victory and they lost.  So there's some 
retribution here that's going on as well. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  What do you think about that, Colbert? 
 
Mr. KING:  I think that we're off the major problem.  The CIA is not 
covered--was not covered in glory--has not covered itself in glory in the last 
several years.  You have 9/11 that occurred on its watch, you have the weapons 
of mass destruction issue, whether CIA said they were there and they turned 
out not to be there. 
 
What caused those problems?  Something had to be done at the CIA.  The agency 
does need to be reformed.  The question is, what did Goss do that he should 
not have done and--over there?  This funny--this is a typical Washington 
problem.  You have the president sitting with the director of the CIA.  The 
president said he served ably.  The director of the CIA is thanking the 
president for all of his great support.  And on the same day you have people 
in the White House saying on background the president has lost confidence in 
this individual.  What is the truth here?  And no wonder people are so cynical 
when it comes to Washington.  That display on Friday was surreal.  You're 
hearing--you know that he's been kicked out and yet you have the president 
saying he served ably. 
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SCHIEFFER:  Patting him on the back. 
 
Let's shift quickly to John McCain.  John McCain is running for president, I 
don't think there's any question about that.  What do you think about this 
idea that suddenly he's going down to talk to Jerry Falwell's University?  He 
says he just likes to talk to college students. 
 
Mr. KING:  He said it's very--it's just a moving experience and everybody 
ought to have some of that.  And that's what he's doing.  It also helps him 
where he's been weakest and that is with the right wing of the Republican 
Party.  He still has got to patch up some very nasty little disputes that he 
had last time he ran, especially out of South Carolina. 
 
This will pass.  I mean, he can go down and stay with the students.  He 
doesn't have to love or put his arm around Falwell, but he has to go there and 
get out without compromising too much.  People are going to see a lot of sides 
of John McCain that they didn't see before.  He's a conservative and he's 
going to show his conservative stripes this time around. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Will this make a difference? 
 
Mr. BROOKS:  Not in his character.  He's the front-runner.  He's running a 
front-runner's campaign.  That means he tries to bring everybody in.  The 
second thing, you've got all these opportunists who used to hate him, but now 
they see he's the front runner, so the mountain is moving to Muhammad.  But he 
is a fundamentally independent guy.  He's the guy--every Tuesday the senators, 
the Republican senators have this lunch and the leadership says, `This is the 
message of the week.' John McCain's the class clown in the back of the room 
going, `Oh, God, give me a break.  Let's be honest, here.' That's still who 
he's going to be. 
 
Mr. KING:  All right. 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Well, I want to thank both of you.  Very interesting. 
 
We'll be back with a final word in just a minute. 
 
(Announcements) 
 
SCHIEFFER:  Finally today in the ongoing effort to make our national debate 
about all the wrong things, we may have reached a milestone with a controversy 
whether over it is all right for the national anthem to be sung in Spanish. 
The blogs went nuts about it, of course.  Going nuts is their natural state. 
Talk radio saw danger ahead, `Cover the children's ears.' 
 
Now I'm with them on insisting that everyone who wants to be a citizen should 
learn English, and in an increasingly diverse country, common experiences have 
become rarer and rarer, and our language is one of the few things we all 
share.  There is strength in that.  But the anthem in English only?  I don't 
get it. 
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It made me proud to be an American when they tore down the Berlin Wall as "We 
Shall Overcome," an American spiritual, was playing on the young people's boom 
boxes.  And who among us can forget how we felt when those brave Chinese 
students brought a papier mache Statue of Liberty into Tiananmen Square.  When 
people take our symbols of freedom as their own, it does not weaken our 
values, it affirms that they are universal.  That makes us stronger, not 
weaker. 
 
So I hope our anthem will be sung one day in a hundred languages, and I am not 
worried about translating it, that that will somehow dilute its message. 
Translation has not seem to hurt the Bible.  And since I speak neither Hebrew 
nor Greek, I'm glad they went to the trouble on that one, otherwise I might've 
missed the whole thing. 
 
That's it for us, we'll see you next week right here on FACE THE NATION. 


